

23<sup>rd</sup> March 2023

Dear Parents and Carers,

This is to inform you that Ms Kangal-Nurse will be leaving us at the end of this term after over four years at St. Agnes. Her last day will be Friday 31st March 2023.

We are all very sorry to say goodbye to Ms Kangal-Nurse as she has given a lot to this school – not only in her capacity as a teacher but in the subjects she has led across the school (Music and Physical Education).

In these subjects she has ensured that enrichment activities have further developed the children's learning. Her dedication to music was evident during the leading of hymn practice each week, overseeing the Christmas Carol Service, the running of a Choir Club, the co-ordination of a KS1 Singing Project and supporting the organisation of an outing for Young Voices to the O2 arena. She has also supported staff training in aspects of Physical Education as well as signposting trips out and taking a prominent role in end of year Sports' Days.

For this and the many other valuable contributions she has made to St. Agnes School, we wish to thank her and make her aware that she will be greatly missed by all. We wish her well in her future ventures.

Yours sincerely

Ms Brid McDaid HEADTEACHER